

September 19, 2014

Dear Mr. Ruben,

I hope this letter finds you well. The following is an evaluation of Rebecca Neville's summer 2014 internship at the Amara Legal Center.

Rebecca was a wonderful intern and still continues to volunteer with us today. She is extremely intelligent, hard-working and enthusiastic. Rebecca learned her job tasks quickly and performed them excellently. Rebecca was the perfect fit for our organization, because she has both training in law and social work and our clients are all survivors of trauma. She perfectly balanced showing empathy and care for the client, while providing them with the legal tools they needed for empowerment.

While here, Rebecca worked with clients from two of our partner organizations. While meeting with clients, Rebecca conducted legal intake, identified pertinent legal issues to be addressed and created solutions. Rebecca helped draft Amara's very first motion to expunge criminal records in DC and I am happy to say that we will be filing this motion next week. Rebecca did an excellent job accompanying clients to court as a legal advocate and assisted clients in looking up their court dates and criminal records.

Rebecca also did a great deal of legal research and writing for the Amara Legal Center. The topics she researched ranged from discrete legal issues in support of litigation to broader policy research. She also helped to create presentations on how to identify a victim of trafficking and how to interview a victim of trafficking.

Rebecca was a highly skilled intern and we were very lucky to have her as part of our team this summer. If you need any more information, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Stacie Reimer Founder and Executive Director Amara Legal Center (202) 603-0957